ALEC BALDWIN-

September 24, 2019

The Honorable Thomas Wolf Governor of Pennsylvania

Dear Governor Wolf.

As governor, you have been honored for your inspiring work in behalf of animals. That's why I'm writing to ask that you help Dillan, a black bear confined to a cramped cage at the Union County Sportsmen's Club in Millmont.

Dillan suffers from life-threatening dental disease and arthritis, problems caused and exacerbated by his morbid obesity and confinement on concrete. He's estimated to be at least 400 pounds overweight, and wildlife experts have said that he's the most obese bear they've ever seen. He exhibits signs of severe psychological distress and spends his days rocking back and forth in his cage, which is sometimes so filled with feces that he can't move around without touching it.

Dillan's condition requires urgent action. My friends at PETA have secured placement for him at The Wild Animal Sanctuary in Colorado, where he'd finally be able to live like a bear and engage in normal forms of behavior, like running through the grass, digging in the dirt, and swimming in large ponds. The sanctuary has offered to transport him and provide him with lifelong care at no cost to the Union County Sportsmen's Club.

I'm aware that Cpl. Michael J. Spada, the animal cruelty officer with the Pennsylvania State Police's Special Investigations Division, is investigating the case. Will you please ensure that authorities take swift action to secure Dillan's transfer to a reputable sanctuary that can attend to his urgent veterinary needs?

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Alec Baldwin